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JOURNEYING ACROSS THE PLATEAU 

The spiritual path passes through different phases, one of which is the plateau, where one has gained altitude, but there is no novelty nor apparent change. Monotony does not mean fruitlessness! Gestation is being carried to term discreetly, in silence. There is little news, only waiting. Life will burst forth at the correct moment. Following these laws of existence, the Chapter has penetrated well into the plateau phase begun yesterday and programmed to last at least till Saturday, inclusive. 

The “see-judge” period concluded with the definition of the five calls, formulated in a somewhat generic way, but with a clearly defined nucleus. The Capitulants, divided into five Commissions, are examining in detail the possibilities and the challenges lurking within each of the calls, and which dare us to respond in the field of action.

IN BRIEF
- The day began with a brief plenary assembly, moderated by Br. Antonio Martínez. The order of the day for the 27th to the 29th September was approved.

- Further birthdays allowed us to congratulate Jacques Scholte and Fabricio Galiana (translator) and lay associate, Sr. José Francisco Murillo.

- The English-speaking Third Age group, just beginning its course at Manziana, shared dinner with the Capitulants.

- The College of Toulouse, France, has been affected by a petrochemical explosion. Fifteen classrooms have had to be transferred to another location. 

- Our Eucharist celebrating the feast of St Vincent de Paul, recalled the words of the saint: “the poor are our teachers” and “your cloisters are the streets of the city.” The questions which were formulated after the Gospel reading were: “Our Lazaruses? Our Montagnes? Our Bernes? Our degree of responsibility for North-South relationships?...”

FOR OUR SUBSCRIBERS

Thanks to subscribers for your notes and comments, as well as prayers and interest in the Chapter process. We realize that, in the majority of cases, your messages do not anticipate a response. Let these lines, nonetheless, serve as acknowledgement of reception and sign of our gratitude..

